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From the principal’s 
desk:  

Welcome to Triple AAA Week, 

a prefect initiative which 

highlights acceptance, 

awareness and anti-

discrimination. There are 

activities every day at 

lunchtime and recess. 

Students are encouraged to 

get involved. Thursday will be 

our multicultural day and 

students are welcome to wear 

their national dress but must 

adhere to rules associated 

with proper footwear for 

practical subjects. 

A reminder to all students 

studying music outside of 

school – if you are planning to 

sit for AMEB exams or similar it 

is essential that you get your 

teacher to organise these 

exams out of school time. That 

is, on the weekends or during 

school holidays. Students will 

not be released from school to 

complete these examinations.  

Students were reminded 

today about giving up their 

seats to older passengers 

when using public transport. 

When they are wearing our 

school uniform their behaviour 

Cont p2 

Cover: Year 12 Wellbeing Day 

 

In this issue: 

P & C News 

AAA Week Multicultural Fair 

Year 12 Wellbeing Day 

Information Regarding Sport Selections Process Each Term 

Careers News 

Quad School Photos 

School Bus Route Changes – Commencing 6/3 for 12 Weeks 

Debating and Public Speaking Workshops 

Hills Bus Changes to Timetable 

CLLA Chinese Language School 

 

 



 

  Page 2 

4 March 2019 

Calendar 2019  
This calendar is subject to change so please check 
carefully each week for any alterations. A whole 
year calendar is on the school website at 
www.baulkhamhillshighschool.com.au 

Term 1 
Week 6 
Monday 4 March 
- AAA Week 4/3 – 8/3 incl. 
- 8UL3 Food Tech Prac Assessment P1&P2 (Payne) 

Tuesday 5 March 
- Hills Zone Swimming Carnival @ Waves Aquatic 5/3-6/3 incl. (Filewood) 
- 10.6FT Food Tech Prac Assessment P1&P2 (Payne) 
- 8BA3 Food Tech Prac Assessment P7&P8 (Payne) 

Wednesday 6 March 
Thursday 7 March 
Friday 8 March 
- Y9 Test 1 Maths Assessments P1&P2 (Ribbans) 
- 10.7 FT Food Tech Prac Assessment P1&P2 (Parnell) 
Week 7 
Monday 11 March 
- All Students National Day of Action against Bullying Recess & Lunch  

Tuesday 12 March 
- Y9 Urban Challenge Briefing Lunch time - P7 (Dunne/Iaconis) 
Wednesday 13 March 
Thursday 14 March 
- Selective Schools Test – Houliston Centre 

- Trivia Night – SRC (Khan/Mudaliar) 
Friday 15 March 
- World’s Greatest Shave – SRC, Lunch (Khan/Mudaliar) 
- Clean Up Australia Day P7&P8 (Kuksal) 

Saturday 16 March – Working Bee 1 – 9am to 1pm 
Week 8 
Monday 18 March 
Tuesday 19 March 
Wednesday 20 March 
- Y9 Urban Challenge 20/3 to22/3 incl. (Dunne/Iaconis) 
- Y7 Test 1 Maths Assessments P4&5 (Ribbans) 

Thursday 21 March 
- Y8 Test 1 Maths Assessments P3&4 (Ribbans) 

Friday 22 March 
 

Week 7 
Monday 25 March 
- Y12 Buffer Week 25/3 – 29/3 incl. 
- Y10 Test 1 Maths Assessments P1&2 (Ribbans) 

Tuesday 26 March 
- Y9-11 Elevate Study Skills P1-8 (Fletcher) 
- P&C General Meeting 7.30pm 

Wednesday 27 March 
Thursday 28 March 
- Y7 Vaccinations P1-8 (Fletcher 
- Y9 Aust Geography Competition P5&6 (Craft) 
- Y10 Aust Geography Competition P7&8 (Craft) 

Friday 29 March 
Saturday 30 March – Cadets Uniform Collection Day 
Week 8 
Monday 1 April 
- Green Group – Clean Up Australia Day P7&8 (Kuksal) 
- Y12 Society and Culture Hand in Task 2 Assessment (Reid) 

Tuesday 2 April 
- Y12 Half Yearly Examinations 2/4 – 12/4 

Wednesday 3 April 
- Term 1 Grade Sport Grand Final P6-8 (Filewood) 

Thursday 4 April 
- Y9 PASS Raw Challenge (Koksal/Groth/Renwick) 

Friday 5 April 
- Support – Zoo Snooze (Simpson) 

 

 

 

and good manners are always on 

show in public. 

Good luck to all our students 

competing at the Hills Zone 

Swimming Carnival this week. 

Congratulations to: 

 Ryan Yoo, Daniel Chen, 

Chris Shen, and Jake Lee 

who were selected in the 

Sydney West Volleyball 

team 

 Shelly Zhang, Vicki Shen, 

Helen Guan and Alice Ji 

who were selected in  the 

Sydney West Volleyball 

team 

 Kaelan Nah and Yu Tong 

who achieved the fifth 

highest score in NSW in the 

VALID (Science) testing in 

Year 8 last year. That places 

them in the top 50 students 

in the state. 

Jeanne Bathgate  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

    
  

Kaelan Nah & Yu Tong  

Achieved 5th highest score in NSW 

VALID (Science) 

http://www.baulkhamhillshighschool.com.au/
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P&C News 
Executive for 2019 

The P&C has elected new Office Bearers, Executives and Committee members for the P&C 

committee for 2019.  

2019 P&C Office Bearers, Executive and Committee Members  

President: Sau Wan Liew  

Vice President 1: Kevin Lewis 

Vice President 2: Doreen Liu 

Secretary: Raymund Wong  

Assistant Secretary: Murthy Chennapragada  

Treasurer: Helen Yu  

Assistant Treasurer: Kristine Lee 

Committee members:  Nagaraj Nanjundaiah, Adam Moy, Mike Chen, Ria Mizan, Dan 

Rupasinghe, Jane Hou, Louise Liu, Niraj Shresta, Judy Ji. Gayathiri Suhendran and Teranun 

Charoensri. 

The new committee thanks the outgoing executives and committee members for their effort, 

enthusiasm and commitment in contributing to the running of the P&C for 2018.  

A special mention to Year 7 parents 2019 as many of them turned up for the AGM held on 26 

February. They took the opportunity to address their queries to the Principal and a few of 

them decided to be part of the committee. It is always very encouraging to see new 

members participating as they will be the parents to lead P&C for the long haul. We thank 

them for their dedication, and we are looking forward to working with them in 2019. 

 

 

Working Bee/Organic Egg Sale  

(Saturday 16 March 9am – 1pm)  

The P&C, together with the school, is running a Working Bee on 16 March between 9am - 

1pm. We need many volunteers; parents, students, family members and friends are all 

encouraged to come and help on the day. Work involves weeding, setting up edging for 

garden beds, mulching, pruning plants and painting.  

The next General Meeting will be held on 26 March (Tuesday), 7:30pm at the library. 
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Come and spend a couple of hours beautifying the school and making friends with other 

parents.  Morning tea and a sausage sizzle lunch will be provided for all participants. In order 

to assist with planning and catering needs, please sign up online as soon as possible at 

www.volunteersignup.org/LLFHP or email bhhspandc@hotmail.com. 

 

In conjunction with the Working Bee, the P&C is also running an organic egg sale for 

fundraising. All eggs are fresh from the farmers, who are also the proud sponsors of the eggs 

and sausages for the Aussie Stall at our school’s annual Multicultural Food Fair.  Eggs are to 

be collected from 9am – 12pm at the shelters outside the canteen on the day. 

Fresh farm eggs are selling at $12/tray (30 eggs).  Parents can place order online at 

www.volunteersignup.org/LLFHP. (It’s the same site as the Working Bee sign up. Due to the 

limitation of the system, you can only order one tray per form. Please fill the form multiple 

times if you need to order more than one tray.)  The order cut off time is 12pm, Monday, 11 

March 2019. 

Sau Wan Liew 

P&C President 

 

 

  

http://www.volunteersignup.org/LLFHP
mailto:bhhspandc@hotmail.com
http://www.volunteersignup.org/LLFHP
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Year 12 Wellbeing Day 
 

Wellbeing Day was a great session to help relieve stress. Students were able to 

engage with dogs, play giant board games and do some mindful colouring in. 

 

Julia Zhu, Year 12 Adviser 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Procedure for Sick Students 

Students who are sick in class should see a teacher for written permission to go to sick bay.  They must 

go to sick bay (which is in the Front Office) and follow instructions from the office staff, who will contact 

a parent/guardian when necessary.  Sick bay is used for a short time only.  Students should not call their 

parents first.  Please be advised the school does not supply any medication (panadol).  
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Information Regarding Sport Selections Process Each Term 

At Baulkham Hills High School we aim to offer a range of both grade and recreational sports on a 

Wednesday afternoon so that all students that are participating are able to be involved in an activity 

that they find engaging and challenging. 

 

Grade sport is where students will trial for a wide variety of sports, in the hope to be selected and 

represent the school against other schools within our local area. 

 

Recreational sport is for students who are not selected in any grade sport teams, and have the option 

of choosing from a variety of sports within the local area. We are constantly reviewing the sports that 

we offer and aim to keep the costs to a minimum. Sports that involve a transport cost are more 

expensive than venue only or school based sports. We also provide walking as an option which does 

not involve any costs. One constant question is the high cost of transport – unfortunately buses are 

quite expensive, and are arranged to best suit our needs. We endeavour to keep this cost as low as 

possible, but we are restricted by the bus company. 

 

When choosing our sports & venues we are restricted by the numbers that a venue can 

accommodate or the number that an instructor can safely instruct.  

 

We face some challenges in the number of students who can attend each sport, including; physical 

space in the school, and also the number of students that are permitted to travel on a bus to and from 

the venue. Another challenge is that we are restricted by the number of teachers allocated to 

Wednesday sport each week, due to timetable constraints, as well as ensuring that all activities adhere 

to strict safety guidelines. As a result our sports do have limited numbers & the most popular sports will 

fill up quickly and once full become unavailable. 

 

Our recreational sport selections are made online in order to give all students an equal and fair chance 

at choosing the sport that they would like to enrol in. The server that we use seems to have no issues 

with the traffic that is involved with hundreds of bookings successfully made in the first couple of 

minutes after the site opens.  

 

We are looking at opening the site for bookings at 6pm in the future rather than 2:30pm, as they have 

been previously. With bookings now becoming increasingly made by parents rather than students this 

may be away that we can alleviate some of the concerns expressed regarding the bookings process. 

 

We also need to ensure that both students and parents understand that for the school to adhere to 

safety guidelines, each time a student is selected in a sport (either grade or recreational), a permission 

note must be completed, with up to date medical and contact information to ensure your child’s 

safety is paramount at all times. 

 

For students who wish to stay as up to date as possible with all sports announcements, please enrol in 

the Sports Google classroom, the code is: mcdzkp 

 

Just a friendly reminder that the sports office is located in D Block, NOT the PDHPE staffroom. 

 

If at any time parents or students have a question in relation to sport, please do not hesitate to contact 

the school. 

 

Regards, 

 

Mr. Filewood 
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Careers News 

Resource for parents: https://myfuture.edu.au/footer/assist-others 

Uni Speakers Term 1 2019 at lunch 
WSU Medicine (Upper TLC) Tues 5 Mar 

UNSW (Houliston Centre – note change of venue) Tues 12 Mar (note change of date) 

UTS (Upper TLC) Thurs 14 Mar 

USyd (TLC) Tues 19 Mar 

UNSW Co-op (TLC) Thurs 21 Mar 

Early Entry University Guide – Year 12 (register for Study Work Grow in order to 
access – school code is on Google Classroom) 

https://studyworkgrow.com.au/university-early-entry-2020/ 

Work Experience FAQs 
Work Experience FAQs have been placed on Google Classroom. These will also be covered in Year 10 Careers 

classes this year. This covers the following areas: 

 Organising your placement 

 Attending your placement 

 When & where to attend placements 

 After your placement 

 Legal questions 

Open Days & Info Sessions  
Monash Roadshow Info Evenings 

We know that choosing a university is a big decision. Get all your questions answered at our information 

evening and save yourself the trip to Melbourne. 

Hear everything you need to know about life at Monash. We’ll tell you all about our undergraduate courses, 

accommodation, scholarships and student life. Hear from a current student or graduate about where their 

Monash degree has led them. 

Wednesday 4 September – Sydney, NSW 

What can you find out about? 

 Our ten diverse study and discipline areas 
 Undergraduate course types, such as our comprehensive and specialist courses, double degrees and 

pathway programs 
 International opportunities including study abroad and overseas tours 
 How to apply – everything need to know about VTAC, key dates and deadlines 
 Scholarships and fees 
 SEAS and the Monash Guarantee 
 Accommodation options, both on and off campus 

https://myfuture.edu.au/footer/assist-others
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/university-early-entry-2020/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/event/monash-roadshow-info-evenings-5/
https://www.monash.edu/information-evenings/sydney
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If you’re interested in or have questions about a graduate degree, please contact us on 1800 MONASH (1800 

666 274). 

Scholarships & Competitions  
Cadetship opportunities in business, engineering and technology 

A cadetship is an effective way of launching your career from the start of university rather than after you 

graduate. For twelve years, Professional Cadetships Australia (PCA) has provided opportunities for Year 12 

students to apply for a cadetship and during that time, 185 cadets have been placed under our programs. 

There are two programs: Business Cadetships and Engineering & Technology Cadetships (ETCAD). 

 

Business Cadets are placed at UBS, a top-ranking global bank, in Sydney. 

The Program provides cadets with a wonderful opportunity to launch their business career. Business Cadets 

can choose from a broad range of university degrees, including Economics, Commerce, Business, Advanced 

Studies, Social Science, Arts, Computer Science & Technology and Mathematics. Cadets combine study and 

work throughout their cadetship. UBS has been a part of the program since its inception and continues to 

place cadets across the firm. 

 

Under this year’s ETCAD Program, Engineering Cadets will again be placed in Sydney with Cubic 

Transportation Systems, the world leader in transport payment and traffic management systems. Cadets 

may choose to study Electrical, Mechanical, Mechatronic, Computer, Software or Industrial Engineering. 

Alternatively, cadets may undertake a flexible entry Engineering degree. It is also possible to study Science, 

Computer Science or Information Technology while working at Cubic. Engineering Cadets combine full-time 

university study with paid work at Cubic over vacation periods. 

 

By studying and working at a leading company from the start of university, cadets earn a competitive 

advantage over students who delay work until after they have graduated. Compare the outcomes for a 

university student and a cadet in the table below: 

 

University student Business or ETCAD Cadet combining study + work 

Pays university fees Receives a secure remuneration package 

Learns about the world in theory Puts theory into real world practice 

Is unsure of academic strengths 
Discovers at work where strengths lie and tailors 
degree accordingly 

Has limited opportunity to experience the 
business world 

Has unlimited opportunities to experience the world of 
banking and finance 

Does not know what the future holds on 
graduation 

Has a sound understanding of business practices and 
the competitive edge on graduation 

 

Year 12 students apply online to Professional Cadetships Australia. We run the application process and 

conduct first-round interviews in order to determine which candidates will be referred to participating 

companies. 

 

tel:1800666274
tel:1800666274
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/nsw/blog/2019/02/28/cadetship-opportunities-in-business-engineering-and-technology/
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Applications for the Business Cadetships Program open on 4 March and close on 15 May 2019. 

Applications for the ETCAD Program open on 29 April and close on 21 June 2019. 

Only current Year 12 students can apply for our cadetship programs. It is not possible to apply once you are 

attending university. So, if you would like to take advantage of these opportunities, make sure you apply by 

the due deadlines. 

Find out more – www.professionalcadets.com.au 

 

Cluey Learning Scholarship 

The Cluey Learning Scholarship will award one individual $1,500 AUD to put towards their University related 

expenses such as tuition, laptops, textbooks etc for all courses and disciplines. 

Applications are open now and close at 11:59 p.m. Australian Eastern Standard Time 31st March 2019. 

The winner will be notified by phone and an announcement made via this page by 7th April 2019. 

Find out if you’re eligible and how to apply here 

WSU Scholarships 

Western Sydney University offers $22 million in undergraduate scholarships every year. 

Some of the scholarships available include: 

 Vice-Chancellor’s Leadership Scholarship – up to $50,000 

 Dean’s Scholarship – up to $20,000 

 Academic Excellence Scholarship – up to $20,000 

 Honours Scholarship – $5,000 for one year 

 Sports Scholarship – $5,000 for one year 

 International Exchange Scholarships (for semester exchange) – $1,750 one-off payment 

 Student Mobility Travel Grants (for short programs) – $500 one-off payment 

Find out if you are eligible, how to apply and the key dates you’ll need to know. 

Careers 
Top 100 Graduate Employers in 2018 

If you haven’t got a clue yet what careers might interest you or what you’d like to study at Uni. Maybe you’re 

unsure IF you’d even like to study further after school. 

Have a look at the list of Australia’s top 100 companies who employed graduates in 2018. 

You can have a peek at their careers pages. See what jobs they have on offer and what qualifications you’d 

need to be considered for the job. 

You never know, you could be inspired. 

Read the list here. 

Work Experience 
Year 10 Engineering Work Experience 

UNSW CVEN is interested in receiving applications from Careers Advisers for students who are self-

motivated, reliable, punctual, and who have a strong mathematical ability. Importantly, students must have 

an interest in pursuing a career in engineering. 

You can watch a short video about the UNSW Civil and Environmental Engineering Year 10 Work Experience 

program. 

If you’re interested to learn more, or apply, the details are on this link. 

http://www.professionalcadets.com.au/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/nsw/blog/2019/02/26/cluey-learning-scholarship/
https://clueylearning.com.au/scholarships/
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/nsw/blog/2019/02/26/wsu-scholarships/
https://westernsydney.edu.au/informationabout/scholarships_home/find_a_scholarship
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/nsw/blog/2019/02/25/top-100-graduate-employers-in-2018/
https://top100grademployers.com.au/2018/?fbclid=IwAR11TBLarQm4lICrc5rvuw0T3rV5WxeRWT_40JIY_Hh85-KZzdkjnryjf5k#finalist=afr-top100-ranking
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/nsw/blog/2019/02/26/year-10-engineering-work-experience/
https://www.engineering.unsw.edu.au/civil-engineering/industry-commuity/high-school-work-experience-program
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Selected students and their Careers Advisers/Teachers receive email confirmation with full details, and are 

required to sign the current version in the Employer section of the Student Placement Record. School 

Careers Advisers/Teachers, please contact Tricia Tesoriero via email. 

 

Australian Museum Work Experience 

This work experience program offers high school students the chance to explore a variety of careers 

including science and cultural research, education, public programming, curatorial and exhibition design, 

marketing, communications and corporate services. 

The program is available for students in years 10, 11 and 12 

 Applications open – Monday 4 March 2019 

 Applications close – Friday 5 April 2019 

Placements will be available in Term 2, 3 and 4 and all successful applicants for 2019 will be notified from 29 

April. Each placement is limited to 5 days (Monday to Friday) working 10am to 4pm each day. 

Contact them for details on how to apply. 

 

 

Quad School Photos 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:cvenschools@unsw.edu.au
https://studyworkgrow.com.au/nsw/blog/2019/02/26/australian-museum-work-experience/
https://australianmuseum.net.au/get-involved/contact/
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School Bus Route Changes – Commencing 6/3 for 12 Weeks  

Can you please inform students on school bus routes 2014, 2533, 8691, 2098, 2099, 2590 of 

road closures and change to their bus route for approx 12 weeks commencing 6th March 

2019. 

The road closures relate to works on Withers Rd and Foxall Rd North Kellyville , which 

commence 06/03/2019 for approx 12 weeks and all school bus route will divert as per 

attachment. 
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Debating and Public Speaking Workshops 

 

Please Note : Change of Times (from last 

weeks newsletter) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Note : Change of Times 
Masters Academy is accepting enrolments into their 2019 communications skills programs. 
Run by some of the best debaters in Australia, these workshops are a fun, engaging and 

inclusive way to improve students’ speaking confidence, critical thinking skills and 

understanding of logic. 

 
Classes are held at school from 3:15pm-4:45pm on Mondays or Tuesdays for Years 7-8 and 

Tuesdays for Years 9-10, commencing in Week 5. 
Please be aware that places are limited and that registration will close at the end of week 7. 

 
To enrol, please go towww.mastersacademy.com.au/signups 

 

For more information please call Masters Academy on 8283 2905 or email 

info@mastersacademy.com.au 
 
 

http://www.mastersacademy.com.au/signups
mailto:info@mastersacademy.com.au
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Hills Bus Changes to Timetable 

Please find the attached school travel advice commencing from 18th March, 2019. The new 

Rouse Hill Station Bus Interchange will be open on 18th March, all the Hillsbus services will 

operate via the Northwest Tway stops in Rouse Hill. Also, Route 8009 will depart from Seven 

Hills Station 5 minutes later. Route 8018 will depart from Knightsbridge Shops 5 minutes earlier. 

We advise all students to check their services before travelling. We remind students they must 

have a valid Opal card to travel on school buses, and must tap on and off morning and 

afternoon. 
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CLLA Chinese Language School 

千里(QianLi)中文学校2019年招生通知 

 

We invite you to join our weekend Chinese classes at Baulkham Hills High School. As a DET 
guided and supported community language school, CLLA (QianLi) hosts language-focused 
learning activities with sound qualifications and experience. Our current classes are on 
Saturday and Sunday from 2pm - 4pm. Additional classes can be scheduled for weekend 
mornings and week-day afternoons.  Students are able to enrol at any time throughout the 
school term. 

 

Contact Ms. Sun at cllaau9@gmail.com, or call 0403816959, WeChat is also available by 
this number. Our teachers Sun Lao Shi and Du Lao Shi have qualifications in Chinese-BA at 

Beida北大； Postgraduate Diploma in Education at UMac; Masters of Teaching at UWS; and 

Community Language Teaching Certificates at UNSW and UWS. They both have over 8 
years of teaching experience at universities, community language schools, and pre-schools. 
All of our volunteers have Working With Children Check.  

 

We would also like to share a message from the Community Languages Schools Program 
Coordinator:  “Students now have the opportunity to be recognized for their participation in 
community languages school and be presented with a certificate at their home school. 
Students in secondary school will have the opportunity for formal recognition of learning a 
language in community languages schools through the Board of Studies Teaching and 
Educational Standards (BOSTES) Record of School Achievement (RoSA) for graduating 
students.” 

 

千里中文学校欢迎你来和我们一起学中文。千里之行始于足下！ 
 
 

 


